
BONIKOWSKY
Here is the group of 

European MKs that came in 
from six different countries 
for our 17th retreat. Pastor 

Mark Campbell gave an 
excellent series from the life 

of David. We were so 
excited to get back to the 

MTRs after Covid!

PLEASE CONNECT WITH US: andybonikowsky@gmail.com

Website: www.countingthestars.org/  Facebook: Andy Bonikowsky

Here are some minis try 
pictures f rom recent months 
— however, i t  i s  much 
eas ier  to fo l low our minis try 
through our webs i te  or soc ial  
media. Thank you for 
praying and fo l lowing what 
God is  doing in the Basque 
region of  Spain!
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BAPTIST CHURCH PLANTING MISSIONARIES IN THE BASQUE REGION OF NORTHERN SPAIN

Heavy rains in the last week have 
really put the Aierdi landslide 
repairs to the test. We rented the 
backhoe in the picture to try to 
keep the culverts free from mud 
but have now decided to start 
asking the Lord to provide us with 
a machine of our own.

On January 14th, we hosted the 54th intensive institute at 
Aierdi. We had about 50 believers enjoying the five hours 
on REFLECTION OF CHRIST IN THE OLD TESTAMENT. 
Lay teacher, Georgi Ciordas, did an excellent job, and I 
heard many say how greatly they were blessed.

As in the past four institutes, we’ve had a group of 
believers in Africa follow the sessions live. Four of 
these did all the homework and received certificates.

http://www.countingthestars.org

